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AS SENT









                     June 5, 2008


Jim Fisher, President

Northeast Civil Solutions, Inc

153 US Route 1

Scarborough, ME 04074
RE:
Vance project, 355 Warren Avenue (Tow Lot)

Minor Site Plan (maximum of 70 vehicles to be stored)

Application ID # 2007-0138

Dear Mr. Fisher,                               

I refer to the cover letter and application submitted last year on behalf of Mr. Vance for the tow lot at the above address and to my letter of April 18, 2008 requesting further details of the proposals so that the Site Plan review could continue.  You confirmed to me on May 15, 2008 that Mr Vance had authorized you to prepare additional plans in response to my letter, but to date I have not received any further information or plans. Please submit this further information by June 20, 2008.
For the record I set out the timetable on this application to date:

1. December, 2006:  City required a Site Plan application for this site;  this was an extension to the original deadline of October 31, 2006, as this site was affected by a zoning text amendment;

2. December 2006 through April, 2007:  I had discussions with Mr Vance, his attorney and several engineers who said they were acting on behalf of Mr Vance; in these discussions I set out the site plan requirements in relation to the proposed tow lot (see list attached);

3. August 8, 2007: You submitted a Site Plan application on behalf of Mr Vance; some information was missing due to uncertainty over the MDOTs’ proposals and timetable for improvements to Warren Avenue adjacent to the proposed tow lot;  therefore the review of the application was placed “on hold”;

4. Early 2008: The MDOT proposals became clear and I wrote to you on April 18, 2008 requesting further information so that the review of the application could proceed.

I repeat below the information that was requested so that a review of the site plan proposal can go forward:
1. Please clarify the boundary of the site subject of the proposals-  I understand the site encompasses the tow lot and the area between the tow lot and Warren Avenue and not including the buildings surrounding the tow lot.  
2. The application should include a Boundary Survey and an Existing Conditions Plan;  these should include the items listed in the City’s Ordinance Section 14-525 (ie include abutting owners and describe existing access/curb cut, fencing and surface conditions).
3. Please include in the Landscaping Plan the location, size and species of all existing and proposed planting;  my previous notes to Mr Vance clarified that screen planting (eg evergreens) along the Warren Avenue frontage and enhanced screening planting (eg lilacs) along the side of the site were required.
4. Please clarify the other aspects of the proposals including re-surfacing and repairs/replacement to the fencing. If the existing surface is proposed to remain, please describe its current construction and condition.

5. Please submit a storm water analysis (including capacity letter re sewers) that confirms that the proposed drainage system is capable of handling the proposed drainage amounts and patterns.  A storm water treatment unit may be required for this site and further discussions may be necessary on this question.

6. Please show on the site plan the proposed access drives(s), curbing, curb cuts, sidewalks and esplanade and indicate who will be responsible for constructing these elements of the project.
7. Please complete the Fire Department Checklist (previously forwarded) as relevant and identify the location of the nearest fire hydrant.
8. Please clarify what lighting is proposed for this site.
9. Please note that 7 copies of scaled plan set and one 11x17 set of the plans should be submitted along with 7 copies of all other documentation which forms part of the application (see instructions on second page of the application form). A copy of the Site Plan checklist was previously forwarded for information.
Please also note that the City will be requesting a contribution to the MDOT scheme in lieu of the curb and sidewalk that would be required under the City’s Ordinance (Section 25-96 as modified by Section 14-506 (b)  - copy attached). The calculation of the contribution would be determined by the extent of sidewalk and curbing required along the frontage of this site.

If you have any questions, please contact me on 874 8728 or on jf@portlandmaine.gov.

Sincerely,

[SIGNED]
Jean Fraser
Planner

Cc:  Mr John Vance, 383 Warren Avenue, Portland, ME 04103
Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Services Manager; Jim Carmody, Transportation Eng.; Mike Farmer, Project Eng.; Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator; Jim Adolf, Legal Dept. Greg Cass, Fire Prevention
Site Plan Requirements for Tow Lot
[as outlined by Jean Fraser in late 2006 and early 2007 in discussions with Mr Vance, his attorney and several engineers who stated they were acting for Mr Vance]
1. Surfacing (including driveway) as per a parking lot (requirements described in City Ordinance 14-340 (b) and (c)) with associated drainage;

2. Replace/renew/repair fencing;

3. Screen planting along Warren Avenue eg high evergreen trees/plants;

4. Enhanced screening along Saville Street eg lilacs

5. Retain existing trees/vegetation;

6. Drainage (stormwater treatment system likely to be required);
7. Install sidewalk and curbing if not existing (see below).
Sidewalk and Curb Requirements
Sec. 25-96. Required for nonresidential, two-family or multi-family development; exceptions.

Where a nonresidential, or a two-family or multi-family development requiring site plan approval abuts any accepted street and a sidewalk with granite curbing satisfactory to the public works authority has not already been provided, a sidewalk constructed of bituminous concrete, portland cement concrete, brick or other paving material and granite curbing shall be provided along the entire street frontage of the lot. If either a sidewalk or curbing, but not both, shall exist at such location which is satisfactory to the public works authority, only a sidewalk or curbing, as the case may be, shall be provided. In either case, such sidewalk and curbing shall be constructed in accordance with the specifications and to the satisfaction of the public works authority at no cost to the city. In conjunction with major site plan review, the planning board, or with minor site plan review, the planning authority, may waive or modify the requirements contained herein upon a like finding and on the same terms and conditions as set forth in section 14-506(b) of this code.

Sec. 14‑506. Modifications.
(b)
Where the Planning Board or planning authority finds that, for each of the requirements listed below, two or more of the conditions exist with respect to compliance with the requirements set forth in sections 14‑498 and 14‑499 pertaining to the provision and construction of curbs and/or sidewalks, it may waive, in whole or in part, the regulations so that substantial justice may be done and the public interest secured: 

Sidewalks-

1.
There is no reasonable expectation for pedestrian usage coming from, going to and traversing the site.

2.
There is no sidewalk in existence or expected within 1000 feet and the construction of sidewalks does not contribute to the development of a pedestrian oriented infrastructure.

3.
A safe alternative-walking route is reasonably and safely available, for example, by way of a sidewalk on the other side of the street that is lightly traveled.

4.
The reconstruction of the street is specifically identified and approved in the first or second year of the current Capital Improvement Program or has been funded through an earlier CIP or through other sources.

5.
The street has been constructed or reconstructed without sidewalks within the last 24 months.

6.
Strict adherence to the sidewalk requirement would result in the loss of significant site features related to landscaping or topography that are deemed to be of a greater public value.

Curbing-

1.
The cost to construct the curbing, including any applicable street opening fees, is in excess of 5% of the overall project cost.

2.
The reconstruction of the street is specifically identified and approved in the first or second year of the current Capital Improvement Program or has been funded through an earlier CIP or through other sources.

3.
The street has been rehabilitated without curbing in the last 60 months.

4.
Strict adherence to the curb requirement would result in the loss of significant site features related to landscaping or topography that are deemed to be of a greater public value.

5.
Runoff from the development site or within the street does not require curbing for stormwater management.

In no event shall the waiver have the effect of creating potentially hazardous vehicle and pedestrian conflict or nullifying the intent and purpose and policies of the land development plan relating to transportation and pedestrian infrastructure and the regulations of this article.

At its discretion, the planning authority may refer any petition for a waiver from the curb and sidewalk requirement to the Planning Board for decision.
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